Instructions: (1) Write in a clear and legible handwriting. (2) This question paper contains FIVE sections: A, B, C, D and E. All question are compulsory. (3) Maintain the sequence of the answers. (4) Figures to the right indicate full marks.

SECTION-A

Read the extracts and answer the questions. [10] As far back as .1 can remember, Walt was drawing. The first money he ever made was a

nickle for a sketch of a neighbour's horse. He studied cartooning in Chicago, and then started a little animated-cartoon company in Kansas city that flopped.

- How much money did Walt earn from his 1. sketch?
- Where did Walt start animated Company?

When life becomes too hectic, we can end up feeling mentally tied in knots. Nothing seems easy and positive. Pessimism sets in and we cannot see a way out of our current problems. We can open a source of optimism with the technique of anticipating success.

- What happens when life becomes too hectic?
- Which thing shows us the way out of our current problems?

There are ants that keep other ants as slaves. One such type is a powerful red ant which are found in Europe. Their slaves are taken from a type of black ant which is smaller in size. When the red ants want slaves, they ambush the nests of the black ants and abduct some of their eggs.

- Which type of ant's keep other ants as slaves?
- Why do the red ants ambush the nests of the black ants?

My sources of information are as good and reliable as anybody else's. I have papers and magazines from England, France, Germany and Australia that I can read myself. Not all the editors I have met can do that. They were an overworked and misunderstood class.

- How many languages could Hellen Keller read?
- What did Hellen Keller want to say to editors? On a cold and stormy night, Mr. White and his son, Herbert were playing chess in their small living room of villa, while Mrs. White. sitting by the fire, knitting and talking to them occasionally.
- What kind of weather was that night? 9.
- Write the names of the characters from the text. 10.
- Write the titles of the read with which the following sentences are related.
- She doesn't really ever tell me her whereabouts.
- Many people in the world are independent, but 12. very few are free.
- Where the world has not been broken up into 13. fragments by narrow domestic walls
- Owing to indisposition, I am not attending 14. your meeting.
- Write short notes focusing on the questions (any two) (Q. No. 15 and 16.)
- The Title Adjustment
- 1. Who is Nana?
- 2. How did Nana love Nani?
- 3. How did he behave with Nani?
- 4, What happened to Nani?
- How was Nana changed after Nani's death? 5.
- 6. Which trouble Nana faced?
- How is this title appropriate?
- Conditions for making love.
- 1. What is the condition for love?
- 2, Which are the rules of love?
- 3. Which are the obstacles of love?
- When will we feel love for someone?
- What do you feel after you fall in love?
- What should one do to make love with others?

The techniques to reduce stress. Describe the techniques to reduce stress. Explain the first technique in detail. What are the benefits of the first technique? Explain the second technique in detail. What are the benefits of the second technique? Why should we do mental exercise regularly?

SECTION-B

Read the following passages and answer the questions given below it.

After returning to India, Salim tried to get a job as an ornithologist with the Zoological Survey of India. But was rejected since he did not have an M.Sc. or Ph.D. degree. He decided to study further to acquire eligibility for the job. He went to Germany and got trained under professor Stresmann, an acknowledged ornithologist in Berlin. However, when he came back to India, he found out that there were still hardly any opportunities in his profession. Another manwould have given up in disgust, but not Salim. He decided to create an opportunity. He went to Bombay Natural History Society (BNHS) and offered his free services for conducting regional ornithological surveys.

Questions:

- 17. Why was Salim Ali not given a job as an ornithologist?
- 18. How did Salim Ali create opportunity for himself?

Soon after this, the team of the illnatured man was in the same plight that his neighbour's had been in. Mr. Green saw it. He ran for his oxen and chains and set off to the bog. He spoke kindly, offered his help and began to render it; but what did he receive in reply? Why a fierce look and an angry word, "I don't want your help. Take your oxen away".

Mr. Green helped him, pulled the oxen and the man and soon all was set straight again. That night he had a strange feeling. He said to his wife, "Peg, farmer Green has killed me!" What help was offered to the farmer in his plight by Mr. Green?

What did Mr.Green, receive in reply? When did the ill-natured farmer have strange TEACH-WELL ENRICHER SILENT TEACHER

Read the following passage and write it's summary. Also suggest a suitable title to [05] it:

There was once a king. If anyone committed a serious crime in the kingdom, the king did not condemn him to death. Instead the criminal would be taken to a large arena. All the people would come to see the show. In the arena, there were two doors. Behind one door, there was a fierce and hungry tiger. Behind the other, there was a beautiful young girl. The man would not know which door was which. He would have to choose one of the two doors. If he chose well, he had to marry. If he chose badly the tiger would eat him.

Read the news clipping and answer the questions: Widow tries to kill herself at DRT office tribunal office.

Chandigarh: A 45 year old widow tried to commit suicide in the campus of the Debt Recovery Tribunal (DRT) in sector 17 after a case filed against her by a nationalized bank for not repaying a loan, did not go in her favour. A resident of Karnal in Haryana, Saroj Verma consumed a poisonous substance on Thursday noon soon after coming out of the tribunal office.

Ranjit singh, SHO of sector 17, Police Station said Verma had taken the loan of Rs 15 lakh to renovate her house from the bank Sources said she had not paid back the bank inspite of repeated requests and notices. Bank officials had then filed a case against her in DRT.

- 23. Where did the widow try to commit suicide?
- 24. Who filed a case against the widow?
- 25. Who took the loan of 15 lakh?
- 26. Why had the widow taken the loan?
- 27 Why had bank officials filed a case against Saroj Verma?

× Read the stanza an answers: In other days I used to be A poet through whose pen Innumerable songs would come To win the hearts of men But now through new-got knowledge Which I had not had so long I have ceased to be a poet And have learned to be the song.

- In other days what would come through 28. poet's pen?
- Why has the poet ceased to be a poet? 29.
- Why does the poet write the poems?

[03]

Read the stanza and answer the	0. Render the follo	wing dialogue into, indirect
questions. [02]	Speech.	
Upon the summits hoary	Customer : Oc	opsI have an error message
And the Himalaya's Queen,	alı	ready What about 1
Calm and serene,	CCD . W	ready. What should I do?
Returns the heavens greeting	C.S.R. : W	hat does the message say?
In robes of white,	Customer : It	says "Error 412-Ppoop.
Bathed in golden light	[099g] IV	OI KUN UN INTEDALA
	Co	OMPONENTS." What does
Where earth and sky are meeting.	th	at mean?
31. Which adjectives are used for Kangchenjunga?	(A 2	
32. Which clothes does Kangchenjunga wear?	1. Combine the fol	llowing sentences tomake a
SECTION-C	meaningful sent	ence.
William Control Control	This spe	ech was delivered. It was
33. Fill in the blanks with the approprite words	delivered by Swa	mi Vivekanand. Swamiji was
given in the brackets [04]	representative of	Hindu religion from India,
(orator, inn, tavern, idiomatic, slavery, jargon,	representative of	Timed Teligion from India.
brutally, acquired)	The speech was	delivered in Chicago.
Sojourner was a well known	SEC	CTION-D
1 She passed her childhood in	2 Soloat and	ata function C
2 She was a slave of Baumfree who		ate function from bracket
lived in the winter3 He could not	9200000	inst each sentence. [03]
understand her, Dutch4 so he	(Comparing peop	le, habitual action in the past,
punished her5Her master owned		t, expressing choice, talking
a6 in New York. Later on		elation to something, showing
Sojourner 7,8	contrast, express	
expressions and became an orator.	MANAMA .	
Frame meaningful sentencs using all the	 a) Mona is too short 	
words given in the set. [03]	b) Mr. Shah would	rather prefer coffee than tea.
34. Fishing-bank-riyer	c) Like Sardar Lokr	nanya Tilak, was a braveman.
35. Steep-cliff-amazing	2000000	verest boy in the class.
2000000		
36. Work-tirelessly-ambition	A 10	vice, she married to him and
(Note: change the forms of words if needed)	became unhappy	
37. Frame the questions to get the underlined		up the tree when I was in
word/phrase/sentence as their answers. [03]	secondary school	
Arunima was a national level	Complete the se	entences using the functions
volleyball player. When she was travelling on	given in the bra	ckets. [05]
a train, some thugs tried to snatch her golden	a) The clerk bel	
	WWW.	
chain. She fought back but was thrown out of	(making suppos	
the seeding train and lost her leg.	b) D.K. Patel wa	as such a helpful person
38. Do as directed. [04]	(s	
	c) If my friend ha	nd invited me
All around you can see, there are	MARKET .	on in the past)
flowers and flowers. Green meadows and	0000000	The second secon
White clouds create a panoramic view. What	d) She doesn't li	
place is this? Can you guess?	(expressing alte	rnative choice)
start like this: All around you could	(e) We went to the	market
	(showing purpo	se)
39. Sanjana requests you to look at the picture.	000000	4 2 2 2 3 4 4 5 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6
What do you notice? Isn't it funny?	44. Write the resp	ond to the sentences using
There is a monkey who has a newspaper in		
his hand and is reading it.	Tanakan Mila	were you absent vesterday!
start like this: Sanjana requested	(a) Teacher: Why	were you absent yesterday?
	Sohil:	(snowing reason) 206
TEACH-WELL EDERI-12 SILENT	ACHER	ENGLISH
	Visit https://vi	sionpapers.in For More Paper

Kanu:: Why have you bought that car? (showing result)
Pintu: (showing result)
Bintu: How does Rohan read?
Rohan: Reads (supposition of action)
A student : Sir, I can't solve this sum.
A teacher: (giving suggestion)
ן ן

Rewrite the paragraph correcting the errors (There are four errors).

As the methods of autofab advanse, the form of raw materials will be unimportant. Sophisticated autofab machines would be capable in rearranging molecular structures to generate many objects from them.

SECTION-E

46. Study the following table and write a paragraph in about 80 words based on it.

Invention	Inventor	Year	C
Motor cycle	G Dailmler	1829	Country
Sewing Machine	B. Thimminier	1829	Germany
Bicyle	K. Macmillan	1839	France
Telephone	Alexander Bell	1876	UK
Aeroplane	Orville and Wilbur Wright	1903	USA

- Write a paragraph in about 150 words using the key words. [80]
- Superstitions-even today:

[Points: Olden days superstitions, different types of superstitions Bird, animal, tree, God, moon, colour, numbers, etc.- No logic - No scientific proof, still exist, harmful effects, How to remove them, moral.

0 Your favourite cartoon series: [Points: Name of it, characters, which character is your favourite? what you learn from it, popularity.]

You are the head of the cultural club. Write an e-mail to your friend to invite him to the cultural programme to be held next week. [06]

OR

Write a report on "the Republic day celebration" held in your school.

In school assembly, hall, you are going to deliver a speech on Cleanliness. Draft a speech using the given points in about 100 words. [10] [Points: Cleanliness useful for all, reduce dirtiness, safety from diseases, your opinion on it, concrete work done, to accept it and initiate for it, create awareness among people.]

The relation of the local party of the contract of

and word in the control with the court of the court of such could be a complete the second second

PAPER-2 March - 2018

SECTION-A

- Walt earned a nickel for his sketch.
- Walt started his animated company in Kansas city.
- When life becomes too hectic nothing seems easy and positive.
- A source of optimism with the technique of anticipating success shows us the way of our current problems.
- 5. The red ants keep other ants as their slaves.
- 6. The red ants ambush the nests of the black ants because they want slaves.
- Hellen Keller could read four languages.
- Hellen Keller wanted to say to the editors that 8. they could not read as many languages as she and they were an over worked and misunderstood class.
- That night the weather was cold and stormy.
- 10. There were three characters in the text. Mr. White, Mrs. White and their son Herbert.
- The Adjustment
- For Youth
- Heaven of Freedom
- Headache

SECTION-B

- Salim Ali was not given a job as an 17. ornithologist because he did not have an M.Sc. or Ph.D. degree.
- Salim Ali went to Bombay Natural History 18. Society (BNHS) and offered his free services for conduction regional ornithological surveys.
- Mr. Green offered his help to pull out that farmer's oxen and the man after bringing | his own oxen and chain.
- 20. Mr. Green received a fierce look and an angry word that he did not want his help and ordered him to take his oxen away in reply from his neighbor farmer.
- 21. The ill-natured farmer have strange feeling at night.
- 22. Title: Strange Punishment System

Summary: Once there was a king who instead of condemning the criminal to death, he would be taken to the arena. There was a hungry tiger and a beautiful girl behind each door. The criminal had to chase one of them. If he fails in chasing the right option, the tiger would eat him otherwise he had to marry the girl.

TEACH-WELL

- 23. The widow tried to commit suicide in the campus of the Debt Recovery Tribunal (DRT) in sector-17.
- 24. A nationalized bank filled a case against the
- 25. Saroj Verma, a widow, took the loan of 15 lakh.
- 26. The widow had taken the loan to renovate her house.
- 27. The bank officials had filed a case against Saroj Verma because she had not paid the bank inspite of repeated requests and notices from the bank.
- 28 In other days, innumerablesongs would come through poet's pen.
- 29. The poet has ceased to be a poet because he has got new knowledge.
- 30. The poet writes the poem to win the hearts of
- 31. 'Calm' and 'Serene' the adjectives are used for Kangchenjunga.
- 32 Kangchenjunga wears white robes of snow.

SECTION-C

- 33. Sojourner was a well known orator. She passed her childhood in slavery. She was a slave of Baumfree who lived in the winter inn He could not understand her, Dutch jargon, so he punished her brutally. Her master owned a tavern in New York. Later on Sojourner acquired, idiomatic expressions and became an orator
- 34. Shiv and Aryan went to the river bank for fishing.
- 35. The sight of steep cliff was amazing.
- 36. Mr. Raval works tirelessly to achieve his ambitions.
- 37. (1) What was Arunima?
 - (2) What happened when she was travelling on a train?
 - (3) What happened to her when she fought back?
- (1) All around you could see, there were 38 flowers and flowers. Green meadows and white clouds created a panoramic view. What place was that? Could you guess?

- Sanjana requested you to look at the picture. 39. What did you notice? Wasn't it funny? There was a monkey who had a newspaper in his hand and was reading it.
- Customer exclaimed with hesitation to C.S.R. 40. that she had an error message already and asked further what she should do. C.S.R asked customer what the message said. Customer replied that it said "Error 412-PROGRAM NOT RUN ON INTERNAL COM-PONENTS". Customer also asked C.S.R. what that meant.
- 41. This speech was delivered in Chicago by Swami Vivekananda as a representative of Hindu religion from India.

SECTION-D

- (a) expressing result (b) expressing choice (c) 42. talking about a person in relation to something (d) comparing people (e) Showing contrast (f) habitual action in the past.
- (a) The clerk behave as if he were the boss 43. of the company.
 - (b) D.K. Patel was such a helpful person that everybody in the office liked him.
 - (c) If my friend had invited me I would have joined the party.
 - (d) She doesn't like fast food so she may order either fruit juice or salad.
 - (e) We went to the market in order to buy some veeetables and fruits.
- 44. Sohil: I was absent yesterday because I (a) was in the hospital with my mother.
 - (b) Pintu: I bought that car because it was so swift that I was attaracted to buy it.
 - (c) Rohan. Rohan reads as if he were a school teacher.
 - (d) A teacher: You should study the examples from the textbook.
- 45. As the methods of autofab advance, the form of raw materials will be unimportant. Sophisticated autofab machines will be capable of rearranging molecular structures to generate any object from them.